

New Street, Gloucester, GL1 5BD

Tel: 01452 521872

Email: admin@st-pauls.gloucs.sch.uk Web: <u>www.st-pauls.gloucs.sch.uk</u>

Headteacher: Mrs J Bevan

Friday 4th April 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

I wanted to share some news with you which is both exciting and sad concerning Miss Brown. Unfortunately for St Paul's, Emma will be leaving us at the end of this term, as she has secured a promotion to Deputy Headteacher at another school.

Miss Brown let us know at the end of the February Half Term that she would be leaving us, so we have been working hard to find a replacement teacher for the rest of this academic year, and also longer term from September onwards.

We will be able to share with you who your child's teacher will be for the Summer term by the end of next week, as we will have finished the recruitment process by then. Miss Richards, who knows the children really well, will still be working in the Reception class and will be able to facilitate a smooth transition for everyone.

Throughout Miss Brown's time at St Paul's, she has worked tirelessly with children and families to ensure that all children get the best possible deal to achieve good outcomes whilst they are in her class. We will all miss her kind, hard-working, generous and nurturing nature. She always goes above and beyond for the children in her care.

We wish her lots of luck for her next exciting chapter as Deputy Headteacher. Miss Brown's last working day will be Friday 11<sup>th</sup> April.

I will be in touch again when we have an update to share with you all.

Jayne Bevan

Headteacher

Kind regards,